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Roos Parish Council

Meeting on 13th August

The meeting was attended by Councillors Cheeseman,
Cook, Grant, Kirk, Priest & E.Winter (Chair). Apologies
had been received from Clirs Quarmby & D.Winter.
Minutes of July meeting
After approval of the Minutes two matters were raised.
Millennium stone. The Chairman reported that the plaque
was ready to be fixed. He thought it would be impressive.
Dyke at North End. Clir Grant had inspected the dyke at
the start of Hilston Road. It should flow into the dyke on
Tunstall Road but debris carried from the Tunstall
direction had caused a blockage. It was agreed that the
situation should be reported to Mr Peake, the East Riding

officer responsible, since no one else had authority to
clear the blockage.

Correspondence

Environment Agency. The Agency had sent a copy of its
newsletter on the defence of The Humber.
Hull & East Riding National Health Trust. The Trust had

sent a copy of its health improvement programme for the
year 2001- 2002.

East Riding. The Council had sent a copy of its Con-
taminated Land Strategy, with a request for comments
and additional data. The Chairman, who had read the
document, said that it had no relevance to Roos.

Planning
Applications approved
Pasture House, Hilston. 1.5 metre boundary fence.

Ambroseli, Burton Road. Erection of a detached house.

Members noted that, after many applications, consent had

finally been granted. There were, however, numerous

conditions imposed, including :

» occupancy solely for agricultural purposes;

e prohibition of extensions (in view of the large size of
the building plot):

» Landscaping and tree-planting required.

New applications

Rectory Cottage, Rectory Road (Mr & Mrs Thompson).
Outline application to erect a detached house and garage

to the rear. Members noted that this would be “backland
development”. The narrow access would join Rectory
Road where a pronounced curve would limit sightlines.
The application was not supported.

Previous application

East of Main Street. At the previous meeting members
had objected to the Planning Committee’s consent to
housing development with access north of Hansa House.
Councillor Grant asked if the letter of objection had been
sent. [t had been sent but there had been no reply.

Any other business
Members noted signs that needed attention.

jive-way sign in Hodgson Lane. The sign opposite the
Black Horse car park was dirty and partly concealed in
the hedge, which needed cutting back.

Aldbrough crossroad. The sign to Aldbrough and Hornsea
obscured vision along Burton Road. The sign to Halsham
and Patrington was still missing. (The fact had been
reported.)

PUBLIC SESSION

A member of the public challenged the Clerk's right
to publicise July's Parish Meeting at a time different from
that agreed by the Parish Council. He had also introduced
a condition that topics to be raised should be submitted in
writing, The Clerk explained his reasons. No councillor
seemed to think he had exceeded his prerogative.

There was also criticism of the arrangements for members
to meet Mr Peake, the Drainage Officer, on his last visit.

Next Parish Council meeting
Monday 10th September
7.30 p.m.

Memorial Institute
Members of the public always welcome

'NUISANCE AND VANDALISM
Bothllulchooltmftho playing fleld have recently

suffered intrusion and damage, almost certainly at
the hands of youngsters. See 'mo rapom later in

this issue.

For tM good of mi vH!agu paums ‘are asked to
‘ensure that their own children are not mponslhh
for this unacceptable activity.
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Please remind older children that the school premises are
NOT available for their use after hours and should not be
used for clandestine smoking and drinking — nor should
the grounds be used for riding motor bikes. I ask you to
support us again and put a stop to these incidents.

Roos Computer Courses 2001—2002

Following the success of recent computer classes at The
Roos Arms and Roos School, it is the intention of the
University of Hull and its tutors to continue with further
classes for people who want to continue their learning.

The classes will cater both for beginners and for those
who want more advanced courses. They will start in Sep-
tember at Roos School and have the benefit of the
school’s state-of-the-art ICT resources.

The following classes will be available, subject to de-
mand. Each will last for six weeks.

* Word-processing.

¢ Introduction to spreadsheets.

» Introduction to databases.

* Digital image manipulation.

¢ Introductory graphic design.

¢ The internet and e-mail.

» Presentations using Power-point.

For further details and to register your interest please
phone Martin Hilton on 01974—671130.

 Tickets now available from : Jon Dearing 671386
Simon Thompson 670976 and David Winter 670234.

Lifeboat collection
Mrs Joan Bowden writes
The Withernsea Ladies' Lifeboat Guild would like to
thank the residents of Roos for their generous donations

to the RNLI in July. The house-to-house collection raised
£218.12.

Grateful thanks for their assistance also go to Mrs Val
Adams and Committee Member Mrs Lucy Hampton.

Collectors are needed for 2002. Anyone willing to help
this good cause by spending a few hours of their time in
their own area — In Roos, Hilston, or Tunstall — is
asked to ring Joan Bowden on 670078.










